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Dear <<Pref_First_Name>>,

Today, there will be a public announcement to all alumnae and friends of the
College announcing that Sweet Briar’s fundraising goals have been

exceeded. Because of your extraordinary commitment to Sweet Briar and
unwavering loyalty to the endeavor of delivering an excellent education to
young women, your annual gift has never been more important than it was this
year.

For the last five years, we have stayed the course to build the sustainability of
the College and we are making significant progress. Alumnae participation is
up, we have met our enrollment goals, and now we have exceeded our
fundraising goals for this fiscal year. While we are celebrating with you, we also
realize we cannot rest on our laurels as we prepare for this fall and ready the
campus for our students to return. Although we cannot anticipate the financial
impacts until we get through this fall, your strength and confidence in President
Meredith Woo’s vision for the future speaks volumes.

Thank you for your amazing support! | look forward to talking with you very
soon.

Fondly,
Mary Pope

Mary Pope M. Hutson ’83
Vice President for Alumnae Relations, Development and Communications
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all goals and contribute more than $11.7 million in
fiscal year 2020

During fiscal year 2020, Sweet Briar College received gifts and pledge
commitments totaling more than $11.7 million. Support came from
individual gifts from alumnae, faculty, staff, the Board of Directors and
friends of the College, as well as from corporate and foundation donors.

Of the total, nearly $6.1 million came as unrestricted annual fund dollars
and $598,137 as restricted dollars. In addition, donors fulfilled nearly $1.6
million in previous year pledges. There were additional gifts totaling nearly
$600,000 in gifts to the endowment and $2.9 million supporting strategic
priority projects on the campus for viticulture, other agricultural enterprises
and renovations to the stables at the Harriet Howell Rogers Riding Center.
Remarkably, the College saw its highest level of alumnae participation—
24.5%—since 2017, while also exceeding enroliment goals.

“Despite the difficulties of dealing with a global pandemic, we have had
some real success this year,” says President Meredith Woo. “Our donors’
generosity is once again the model for the nation, helping us exceed our
goal and ensuring that Sweet Briar will continue to be able to offer an
exceptional education in a beautiful setting.”

The importance of giving to Sweet Briar during this time cannot be
overstated. These generous contributions allow College leadership to
take advantage of opportunities and face unanticipated challenges. When
the global pandemic hit in March, the College was able to pivot to online
teaching and learning, while continuing to maintain its campus. As Sweet
Briar prepares to welcome students back in a few weeks, the College is
implementing a number of improvements to keep its community safe by
enhancing on-campus health services, social distancing and testing. We
are fortunate that Sweet Briar can give students the opportunity to have
their own rooms at no extra cost. All donations to Sweet Briar help the
College effectively respond to these challenges.

Donations also support student scholarships, course development, the
student experience and faculty, as well as Sweet Briar’s natural and built
environment.
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